Item # 10
Exhibit 3

ADDITIONAL MATERIAL Regular Meeting MAY 21, 2019

SUBMITTED AT THE REQUEST OF

COMMISSIONER LAMAR P. FISHER







USS Paul Ignatius Commissioning Committee

Mary Anne Gray, Chair Oscar Romano, Vice Chair Joseph Giambrone, Vice Chair Ron Perkins, Treasurer J.W. Arnold, Public Affairs Peter Swanson, Gifts

> Jesse Adams Maisy Alpert Lori Baer Shelley Beck Peter Caspari Lynn Drucker Karen Drumheller Patricia DuMont Lynn Elsasser Joe Farkas Marianne Giambrone Hon. Bob Graham Robert Grant Rehecca Heinl Robert Jenkins **Denise Jones** Ellen Kennedy Hon. Chip LaMarca Kitty McGowan Richard Miller Capt. Jeffrey Morse Larry Ott Gary Pirtle Hon. Jack Seiler Hon, Ben Sorensen Alan Starr Hon. Ted Deutch Glenn Wiltshire

April19, 2019

Commissioner Lamar Fisher Broward County Governmental Center 115 South Andrews Avenue Fort Lauderdale, Fl 33301

RE: Waiver BCT Fares for Military Personnel during Commissioning Week of USS Paul Ignatius (DDG117), July 21-July 28, 2019

Dear Commissioner Fisher,

During Fleet Weeks in Broward County the Broward County Transit Authority has waived the fees for Military Personnel and their dependents riding our buses in Broward County during Fleet Week.

On July 27, 2019 we are commissioning the USS Paul Ignatius (DDG117). The ship will arrive July 21, and leave on July 29th. During that time we would like to request the Broward County Commission to approve waiving of these fees. Military personnel will just have to show their military ID and not be in uniform.

The great hospitality of our community is one of the reasons Port Everglades was chosen to hold the commissioning ceremony. It is an honor to hold this tradition of "bringing the ship to life" here in our community. We are considered the favorite Liberty Port of the US Navy.

Please let me know if you require any further information.

Sincerely,

Mary Anne Gray Commissioning Chair